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January 16, 2013 
 
 
Vice President Joe Biden 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, DC  20501 
 
 
Dear Mr. Vice President, 
 
My name is Sheriff Glenn Palmer, I am beginning my fourth term as sheriff for our 
county. I have been involved in law enforcement for almost 30 years. Prior to that, I have 
served in the US Air Force for four years. I too, have taken the Oath of Office to defend 
and uphold the Constitution for the State of Oregon as well as the Constitution of the 
United States. I take my duty and responsibility seriously. The citizens of Grant County 
have entrusted and empowered me to represent them. We have a history with customs 
and cultures that will support and defend the Second Amendment as well as the Oregon 
Constitution. The Oath that I swore to is to support and defend our constitutions from 
enemies, both foreign and domestic. 
 
I will not tolerate nor will I permit any federal incursion within the exterior boundaries of 
Grant County, Oregon, where any type of gun control legislation aimed at disarming law 
abiding citizens is the goal or objective. We live in a free society and firearms ownership 
and the right to defend ones self from becoming a victim of a criminal act or from a far 
reaching government attempting to enact laws that are unconstitutional. 
 
As Sheriff for Grant County, Oregon, I too will publicly state that I will refuse to 
participate, or stand idly by, while the people I represent are made into criminals due to 
your unconstitutional actions.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sheriff Glenn E. Palmer 
Grant County, Oregon 
 
 
 
 


